
OAKLEY, KS                 COMMISSIONERS PROCEEDINGS               FEBRUARY 16, 2022 
 
The Board of Logan County Commissioners met for a special meeting by Zoom on 
Wednesday, February 16, 2022. The purpose of the special meeting was to discuss 
the FOIA documents from US Fish & Wildlife Service.  Those attending were 
Commissioners Cameron Edwards, David Hubert and Cody Younkin and Jim 
Carlson with Stillwater Technical Solutions. Chairman Younkin called the meeting 
to order at 4:00 p.m.  
 
Jim Carlson presented the Board with the Freedom of Information Act document 
received on February 11, 2022 from US Fish and Wildlife (FWS).  Some discussion 
was held regarding the file that was incomplete but there were signed Black 
Footed Ferret (BFF) reintroduction plan and assigned monitoring plan.  Carlson 
reviewed the letter and suggested that BOCC should consider a moratorium for 
accessing lands that may be considered part of the Smoky Hill Safe Harbor 
Agreement (SHA).  Discussion was held and it was moved and seconded by 
Commissioner Edwards and Hubert to send moratorium on accessing lands that 
may be part of the Smoky Hill SHA consistent to the Logan County Black-Tailed 
Prairie Dog Health, Safety and Management Plan.  Motion carried 3-0.  
 
It was moved and seconded by Commissioners Edwards and Hubert respectively 
to adjourn the meeting at 4:20 p.m.  Motion carried.    
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